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Nittany Valley Charter School is committed to facilitating appropriate social interaction and academic progress.  Electronic equipment and cell phones are, in most cases, nonessential and at times detrimental to these endeavors. For this reason, electronic equipment such as hand held games and individual audio systems are prohibited at most times from the school. However, with the agreement of the classroom teacher and the parents, some students may be allowed to use individual audio systems to aid in concentration during class time. If electronic equipment such as an e-reader is used in the classroom, the classroom teacher will state the purpose of the use of the equipment, and the student is prohibited from using the electronic equipment otherwise.  The school takes no responsibility for the use of devices before and after school. Students are not allowed to use a cell phone during the school day for texting, emailing, calling or any other purpose. Children may use the office phone with the permission of office staff if they need to contact a parent. The office staff will also deliver emergency messages to children from their parents. If parents and students choose to have such equipment in a child’s pack while they are at school, the school accepts no responsibility for the safety of the equipment and will confiscate such equipment if it is taken out of the pack. Equipment will be returned at the end of the day to be taken home after the first occurrence. After the first occurrence, the equipment will be held in the office until a parent picks it up.

If a parent wishes a student to bring an electronic device, for example a cell phone, e-reader, or tablet computer,  the parent will be required to sign a waiver stating that Nittany Valley Charter School is not responsible for damage, theft or other kind of loss of the device.  

